Bronte Precinct Minutes.
Bronte Precinct

Minutes

18th.October 2004

Bronte Public School

 

Meeting declared opened at 7pm.

Councillor in attendance: George Copeland

Community Liaison Coordinator: Nicole Stevens

Guest Speaker: Peter Brennan, Director of Planning and Environmental Services.

Convenor: Alma Jarvis

Attendance: 17 persons

Apologies: Cr. Richard Davidson, David Ellison, Malcolm Edwards.

Topics Discussed

Police report

Guest Speaker

Traffic

General Business

Police report……Jane Heffernan

a) A disturbing incident occurred on 11 October on the coastal walk between Bronte and Tamarama. A man sitting on a rock was seen to be performing an indecent act.

This incident occurred at 3.30pm., he is reported to be approximately 6ft.tall and aged in his early 30’s.

b) A warning is issued to residents re. a man offering to paint your house number on the footpath. He is not authorised to do this work and after taking some people’s money he has not completed the job.

c) The incidents of vehicular theft in our area have decreased over the last 2 

months.

 

Guest Speaker: Peter Brennan

Questions have been repeatedly asked by residents in our Precinct regarding building developments and other planning issues.

.eg.site coverage, height of buildings and use of roofs for entertaining purposes.

As a result of this concern Peter attended our meeting to answer any queries.

Many questions were asked and much information given.

We thank Peter for sharing his time and knowledge with us.

Traffic:

Due to pressing home commitments David Ellison tendered his resignation as the Traffic Representative for Bronte Precinct.

A thank you is extended to David for his contribution in making our meetings informative and convivial. 

Helen Loveder offered to fill the job of traffic rep. and was unanimously elected to this position.

 

General Business:

Concern was expressed by a resident regarding the dense growth of weeds etc. in Bronte Gully behind Murray house and along the pathways.

This massive weed infestation provides a breeding ground for rats and snakes.

Snakes have been reported as far up the ridge as Read St.

After a vigorous discussion by the meeting on this matter it was decided unanimously to present the following motion to Council.

Motion:

Bronte Precinct requests that the following areas are cleaned up and restored immediately.

1) The bank behind Murray House and the adjoining units.

2) Steps leading down from Murray Street into the gully.

3) The vicinity of the stormwater outlet.

The area is overrun with noxious weeds and has become a fire hazard in the prevailing dry conditions. 

Proposer: Kate…….. Seconder: Carlu Carter.

 

 

The meeting drew to a close at 8.45pm, with thanks to all for attending.
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